On May 15th the following question was received from Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item CP-4 at Risk Agreement for Spanish River Bio-Tech Academy Addition:

Question:   I am having a hard time with some of these expenditures on academies, etc., while some of our poor schools such as Rosenwald sit and wait in a mess.

Response:  This project, as well as other academy projects, were added to the 5-Year Capital Plan and approved by the Board to provide equity between high schools, choice opportunities to students, and increase graduation rates by connecting students with their interests. Unfortunately there will never be enough money to do everything that should be done, and the Board, as always, is faced with some tough choices when it comes to managing our limited resources. 

Joseph M. Moore 
Chief Operating Officer
Phone:  561-434-8510
